





Date: April 23rd, 2020

Circular 23/ AY 2019-2020

Subject: Ramadan and the continuity of Distance Learning

Dear Parents,

I trust that all our parents and students are keeping safe and well. As we are entering Ramadan, I would like to bring the following information to your attention:

Safety and Security of students online:

We are always very cautious about our students' safety online, and since Zoom is not a secured video calling and social application to use, all class meetings or individual meetings with students will be done through our education platform Google Classroom and Google meet.

The company Zoom admitted that the App is incomplete end-to-end encryption, with a vulnerability that allows malicious hackers to access users' webcams. All parents are however still encouraged to install suitable anti-virus and ad-blockers to avoid any hacking.

Starting from April 26th, 2020, teachers will communicate with parents and students only through Google meet and Google Classroom.

Our Kindergarten teachers will continue communicating with parents through Class Dojo for teaching and discussions.

Teachers will continue teaching through Loom videos via Google Classroom that we started using since Distance Learning commenced, as it is safe and educational for all users. We appreciate our parents' support throughout this important learning journey.

Video links to enhance lesson content on Google Classroom:

Our teachers are well informed of the serious consequences when video are opened and surrounded by pop up ads that have culturally insensitive or inappropriate material that is not suitable for our students.

In the case of teachers sending additional educational content via videos, games or links, please rest assured that these have been approved and scrutinized by the subject coordinators and heads of sections, before posting on Google Classroom or Dojo.

Please note that external videos will not be used to replace the valuable teaching time of our teachers.

Parent-Teacher-Conferences (PTC) meetings:

All teachers are encouraged to arrange virtual Parent-Teacher-Conferences (PTC) meetings with parents via Google meet.

Teachers will schedule meeting times between 10:00 a.m. and 15:00 from April 26 – April 30th, 2020 with parents on their google classroom emails to discuss their children's progress. **Arabic translation will be provided once needed.**

Parents can open the links from their mobile phones. I trust that parents will make use of this opportunity to discuss their children's progress with our teachers and will inform teachers of their interest to communicate. Our Helpdesk will post a video with easy instructions to support our parents to access Google meet.

Kindergarten teachers, will not take part in the PTC meetings on Google meet and will continue having amazing communication with parents through their class Dojo.







Ramadan timings, assignments submission, and attendance:

Ramadan working hours for all staff will be 5 hours as per ADEK and Federal Government communication.

To accommodate our staff, parents, and students fasting during Ramadan, teachers will continue teaching on Loom and through Google Classroom from 10:00 a.m. to 15:00 daily.

Teachers' feedback on students' assignments and tasks will be provided the following day.

Teachers will continue grading assignments for the final report cards.

Students' attendance needs to be completed between 10:00 a.m. and 15:00.

Teachers will continue to communicate with parents on, Google classroom or via student emails throughout Ramadan.

Students need to complete all assignments by 23:45 on the day.

Students assignments will all be graded for the final report cards and for students to progress to the next grade. The student who continues only showing attendance but is not submitting any assignments will not be reregistered on ADEK eSIS to progress to the next grade at our school.

- · All KG to Grade 9 teaching staff, English, and Arabic subject teachers are following the Common Core Curriculum and MOE planning that was approved by ADEK for the third term.
- Parents' support for students to complete all assignments for the third term is very important.
 Our teachers will continue providing the best teaching possible through our education platform
 Google Classroom.
- · ADEK will be informed of unresponsive students

School Calendar and Eid al -Fitr:

As per the Federal Government decree, the Department of Education (ADEK), policy on distance learning, and the approved school calendar, and teaching online will continue until the end of the academic year stated as June 25th, 2020.

Teachers, students, and parents will enjoy the Eid al-Fitr break after Ramadan and will continue with distance learning until June 25th, 2020 or any further announcements by ADEK.

Support to parents during Ramadan:

- Our school accountants will be at the school from Saturday to Thursday from 10:00 a.m. to 14:00.
- Ms. Lamya, our registrar, will continue with re-registration, new online registrations, and feedback to parents at the school on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 10:00 a.m. to 14:00.
- Our administration staff will be at the reception desk from Sunday to Thursday from 10:00 a.m. to 14:00
- · The Distance Learning Helpdesk staff will be available online from 10:00 a.m. to 15:00 daily.

I trust that our parents will be satisfied with our support and our teachers' teaching during Ramadan and that our students will continue doing their best to upload assignments to progress to the next academic year.

As the crescent moon is sighted and the Holy month of Ramadan begins, may God bless your homes with warmth, peace and good health.

Please keep safe and thank you for your cooperation.

Yours Sincerely,











التاريخ: 23 أبريل 2020

تعميم 23

الموضوع: استمرارية التعلم عن بُعد في شهر رمضان المبارك

أولياء الأمور الكرام،

نرجو أن تكونوا جميعا بخير وتنعمون بصحة وعافية. مع حلول شهر رمضان المبارك أعاده الله عليكم بالخير و اليُمن والبركات نلفت انتباهكم للمعلومات التالية:

سلامة وأمن الطلاب عبر الإنترنت:

سلامة طلابنا وبياناتهم الكترونيا تعد من أولوياتنا، وكون أن تطبيق Zoom الاجتماعي غير امن للاستخدام، فسيتم إجراء جميع الاجتماعات الصفية والفردية مع الطلاب من خلال منصتنا التعليمية Google Classroom و Meet.

صرحت شركة Zoom بأن التطبيق غير مكتمل التشفير الشامل، مع ثغرة أمنية تسمح للمتسللين بالوصول إلى كاميرات الويب الخاصة بالمستخدمين. ومع ذلك، فإننا نحث جميع أولياء الأمور على تثبيت برامج مكافحة الفيروسات وموانع الإعلانات المناسبة لتجنب أي اختراق.

بدءًا من 26 أبريل 2020، سيتواصل المعلمون مع أولياء الأمور والطلاب من خلال Google Meet و Google Google و Google Classroom

سيستمر معلمو رياض الأطفال في التواصل مع أولياء الأمور من خلال Class Dojo للتدريس والمناقشات. سيستمر المعلمون في التدريس من خلال مقاطع فيديو Loom عبر Google Classroom التي بدأنا استخدامها منذ بدء التعلم عن بعد ، نظرًا لأنها آمنة وتعليمية لجميع المستخدمين. نحن نقدر دعمكم طوال هذه الفترة العصيبة.

روابط الفيديو لتحسين محتوى الدرس على Google Classroom:

معلمونا على دراية بالعواقب الوخيمة المترتبة على فتح الفيديو وما يتبعه من إعلانات قد تحتوي على مواد غير لائقة وغير مناسبة لطلابنا. ففي حال قام معلمونا بدعم شرحهم بفيديوهات تعليمية أو ألعاب أو روابط أخرى فثقوا تماماً بأن منسقي المادة ورؤساء الأقسام قاموا بتدقيق المحتوى وأبدوا الموافقة عليه قبل نشره على منصات التعلم، وهذه الفيديوهات تعتبر مادة داعمة وليست بديل عن شرح المعلم.







اجتماع أولياء الأمورمع معلى أبنائهم:

يتم تشجيع جميع المعلمين على ترتيب اجتماعات بينهم أولياء أمور طلبتهم عبر Google meet ، وذلك من 26 – 30 أبريل من الساعة 10:00 صياحاً وحتى 15:00 بعد الظهر. سيقوم المعلمون بنشر الروابط الخاصة بالاجتماعات عبر Google classroom. (الترجمة باللغة العربية متوفرة في حال استدعى الأمر)

يمكنكم فتح الروابط من هواتفكم المحمولة. وأنا على ثقة بأنكم ستناقشون تقدم أبناؤكم مع معلميهم. سنقوم بنشر مقطع فيديو يحوي تعليمات سهلة عن كيفية استخدام .google meet

لن يشارك معلمو رياض الأطفال في اجتماعات PTC على Google وسيستمرون في التواصل الرائع مع أولياء الأمور من خلال .Classdojo

مواقيت رمضان وتسليم الواجبات والحضور:

ستكون ساعات العمل في رمضان لجميع الموظفين 5 ساعات وقفاً لتعليمات دائرة التعليم والمعرفة.

سيواصل المعلمون التدريس عبر Loom وGoogle Classroom من الساعة 10:00 صباحًا حتى 15:00 يوميًا.

سيتم تقديم ملاحظات المعلمين حول مهام الطلاب في اليوم التالي كما سيواصل المعلمون تقييم درجات بطاقات التقرير النهائية.

يجب الحرص على إتمام حضور الطلاب من الساعة 10:00 صباحًا حتى 15:00.

سيستمر المعلمون في التواصل مع أولياء الأمور من خلال تطبيق دوجو أو Google classroom أو عبر رسائل البريد الإلكتروني للطلاب طوال شهر رمضان المبارك.

يتعين على الطلاب إكمال جميع الواجبات بحلول الساعة 23:45 في اليوم.

سيتم تقدير جميع واجبات الطلاب لبطاقات التقرير النهائي وللطلاب للتقدم إلى الصف التالي.

لن يتم إعادة تسجيل الطالب على نظام eSIS أو ترفيعه للمرحلة الصفية التالية في حالة قيامه بتسجيل الحضور فقط دون تقيده في إتمام و تقديم الواجبات و المهام مكلفة إليه. يتبع الكادر التعليمي في المدرسة المنهج الأساسي المشترك للفصل الثالث و المعتمد من دائرة التعليم و المعرفة من رباض الأطفال الى الصف التاسع.

· دعمكم لأبنائكم في إكمال جميع الواجبات للفصل الدراسي الثالث مهم جدًا. وسيستمر معلمونا في تقديم أفضل تعليم ممكن من خلال منصتنا التعليمية Google Classroom.

· سيتم إبلاغ دائرة التعليم والمعرفة بالطلاب الغير متفاعلين







التقويم المدرسي وعيد الفطر:

وفقًا لمرسوم دائرة التعليم والمعرفة، أقرت بأن التقويم المدرسي المعتمد للتعلم عن بعد مستمر حتى 25 يونيو 2020 (نهاية العام الدراسي المعتمد مسبقا) سنوافيكم بعطلة عيد الفطر عند تحري هلال شوال.

لدعم أولياء الأمور في شهر رمضان المبارك:

سيكون محاسبو مدرستنا في المدرسة من السبت إلى الخميس من الساعة 10:00 صباحًا إلى 14:00.

- · ستواصل السيدة لميا مرعبي، موظفة قسم التسجيل، إعادة التسجيل، والتسجيلات الجديدة وستكون متواجدة في المدرسة يومي الثلاثاء والخميس من الساعة 10:00 صباحًا حتى 14:00.
 - · موظفو الاستقبال متواجدون في المدرسة من الأحد إلى الخميس من الساعة 10:00 صباحًا حتى 14:00
 - · أوقات عمل فريق الدعم الفني من الساعة 10:00 صباحًا حتى 15:00 يوميًا.

نحن على ثقة بأننا سنحصل على رضاكم عن طريقة التدريس خلال الشهر الفضيل وأن طلابنا سيواصلون بذل قصارى جهدهم للترفع للمرحلة الصفية التالية.

مع ثبوت هلال رمضان، ندعو الله ان يعيننا على صيامه وقيامه وأن يزيح هذا البلاء عن العالم أجمع.

تفضلوا بقبول فائق التقدير والاحترام،



أنطوانيت براون مديرة المدرسة